HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 5th August 2014.
	Present:
	Cllrs D P Mander; H Rodgers; B Hanley ; D Jackson ; R. Olle:


	In attendance:
	Outseats P Cllr N. Williams; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); Jo Wood (School Governor Liaison; Isabel Frenzel (Rural Housing Enabler, DDDC) Ian Fullilove (Planning Policy, PDNPA)

	060/14
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs J Shuttleworth; S Richardson; T Wain ;

J. Wedgwood. County Cllr J Twigg; D Cllrs J Monks and J Bevan; PCSO A Boswell and PC I Richardson.

	061/14
	
	Variation in order of business. Jo Wood’s termly report for Hathersage St Michael’s C of E (A) Primary School was brought to the front of the agenda.

	062/14
	
	Jo Wood reported that the school has continued to go from strength to strength thanks to Mrs Jackson and her team, and gave details of progress. The full report is available from the Clerk.

	063/14
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	064/14
	
	Affordable Housing – Isabel Frenzel (Rural Housing Enabler) DDDC and Ian Fullilove (Planning Policy) PDNPA presented 2 options for potential sites in the village for housing development. One, on Castleton Road was rejected by both Outseats and Hathersage Parish Councils on a range of insurmountable issues. The other, off Dore Lane, was a site which both Parish Councils were able to support for possible development. Ms Frenzel will take this back to DDDC and there will be a review of the 2009 Housing Needs Survey.

	065/14
	a)
	Public Participation. A question was asked if Hathersage Post Office was going to close. This has not been confirmed following enquiries made.

	065/14
	b)
	D. Cllr Jean Monks had sent a report which was read by the Clerk. Various items noted.

	066/14
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 1st July 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	066/14
	.1
	A matter arising – Police Office closures item 044/14 b). The Clerk had received a reply from Alan Clarke Police Commissioner, to HPC’s letter of objection to the Police Office Closures. The reply was not sufficiently positive to reassure Councillors that the Bakewell Office would not close. It was decided that HPC will liaise with other Parish Councils to give combined opposition to the reduction in service, in the same manner as was effective in opposing the Fire Service cutbacks. 

	067/14
	.1
	Planning Applications. None received for this meeting. (Clerk’s note – subsequently received a notice of appeal against refusal of application for 4, Ibbotson’s Croft.)

	067/14
	.2
	Planning Decisions.

	
	a)
	NP/DDD/0414/0394. 11 solar panels on roof of Millbank Cottage. Granted. Noted.



	
	b)
	NP/DDD/0514/0464. Advertisement Consent for One Stop, Station Road. Refused.  Noted.

	068/14
	
	Finance

	068/14
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved.

	
	.2
	A key issue was the loss of £3,000+ pool takings due to closure for poor water quality due to sun tan lotion worn by swimmers not showering before entering the water. 

	
	.3
	Accounts for payment of £56,341.99 incl. VAT of £5,503.50 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Rodgers and Jackson were approved.  

	
	.3
	It was noted that 70% of costs relating to the installation of the cycle rack would be recovered through a grant.  

	
	.4
	VAT of £8,898.70 was due to be paid by direct debit before the next meeting.
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	.5
	It was resolved that Cllrs Rodgers and Mander will scrutinize payments for the September meeting. This will be from 6.45 pm at the Business Centre meeting room.  Cllr Mander will have the key to enable early access the meeting room.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	069/14
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	069/14
	.1
	The Swimming Pool Committee meeting minutes of 8th July had been circulated and these were received by HPC. Cllr Jackson reported key points.

	069/14
	.2
	Cllr Jackson showed a copy of the Sheffield Telegraph of Thursday July 31st with a very positive article about the pool.

	
	.3
	Cllr Jackson confirmed that there will be an event on the Sunday after the Saturday ‘end of season’ as a thank you to season ticket holders and patrons of the pool. Details are still being worked on.

	
	.4
	It was proposed by Cllr Jackson, seconded by Cllr Mander and unanimously resolved that a spend of up to £2,500 on the landscaping and seating area on the triangle at the entrance to the pool was ratified by HPC. It was agreed to seek a donation of £1,000 from the Trustees King George’s Field who had received a bequest of this amount.

	
	.5
	The pool had again had to close for water quality due to swimmers wearing sun tan lotion into the pool. 

	
	.6
	The Aqua run will be included on the pool’s insurance policy.

	070/14
	
	Recreation Committee

	070/14
	.1
	Cllr Mander reported that the Recreation Committee had met on 15th July, the minutes of which had been circulated and were received by HPC. 

	070/14
	.2
	The Skate Park works are in progress with expected completion in approx. 2 weeks.

	070/14
	.3
	HPC wished to acknowledge the brilliant job done by Paul Hulbert in project managing the works, and to thank Paul and his family for the huge commitment of the undertaking. Similarly to thank Miles Seaton for standing in while Paul was away on annual leave.

	070/14
	.4
	Plans for the installation of Park Benches are underway. Donations have been invited from Hathersage residents in an item in Hathersage News. (Clerk’s Note – Charlotte Gosling has since phoned to offer to make a donation and has asked for information about prices of individual benches and the whole project.)

	070/14
	.5
	Gates – the Bowling Green gate needs a further adjustment, and the top gate has no spring so does not self-close. The Clerk will arrange for the Village Caretaker to contact Cllr Mander and establish if he is able to fix the gates himself or if a contractor is needed.

	070/14
	.6
	Rotivation of the play bark is on the August Rec Committee agenda.

	071/14
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	
	.1
	Review of Polling Districts, Places and Stations 2014. DDDC have consulted on a proposal to make no changes to the current arrangements. It was resolved that HPC is in agreement with this proposal and no response is needed.

	
	.2
	DDDC is developing proposals to implement Dog Control Orders. It was resolved that HPC will ask for Parish Council grounds to be included in the consultation for the DCO.

	
	.2
	Casual Vacancy. There are still no expressions of interest in the vacancy. The notice remains on the notice board.

	
	.3
	The Clerk has received two responses from firms of solicitors who would like to be considered for HPC work. It was resolved that Cllr Jackson and the RFO be delegated to have initial dialogue with the 2 firms in order to bring terms for consideration to the September HPC meeting.

	
	.4
	An email has been received from a resident concerned about the possibility of fracking being permitted in the Peak District National Park Authority. Research by the Clerk, several Councillors and by the Outseats Clerk suggested that PDNPA would not allow fracking within the National Park. The Clerk will advise the resident accordingly.
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	072/14
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	072/14
	.1
	The Minutes of the OPC July meeting had been circulated and were received.

	072/14
	.2
	The next meeting will be Monday 18th August. Cllr Rodgers will attend as HPC Representative.

	072/14
	.3
	Community Governance Review. This is in a further consultation phase including all Hathersage residents. It was noted that possible negative response may hamper the progress of the proposals. The Clerk will circulate key groups in the village to ask for supportive response towards approval at Committee in September.

	073/14
	
	Village Matters

	073/14
	.1
	The gate alongside the cattle grid on Baulk Lane, next to the allotments, has fallen over. The Clerk will contact CMT to ask if they can repair it. (Clerk’s note – CMT advise this cannot be dealt with until after 25th August.)

	073/14
	.2
	A cheaper option for cleaning the bus shelter opposite The George – c/f to Sept. meeting.

The Clerk will ask the Clerk of Hope PC about their arrangements.

	074/14
	
	Heart for Hathersage

	
	.1
	Peter Foley/Mike Galsworthy were unable to attend this meeting. The Clerk will arrange a meeting with representatives from OPC and HPC with Peter/Mike to discuss the arrangements for HPC taking ownership of the land and responsibility for the future management of the public toilets. In the meantime the Clerk will recirculate to Councillors all the previous discussion papers concerning the public toilets.

	075/14
	
	Memorial Hall. Nothing further to report.

	076/14
	
	DALC circulars and all other appropriate items have been circulated. 

	077/14
	
	The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 2nd September 7.30 pm at Hathersage Hall Business Centre. Cllr Olle gave apologies for the September meeting.

	078/14
	
	Items for information and September agenda – 

September agenda - Appointment of Solicitors.

Information - Annual Report – copies still available for delivery.

It was noted that the Clerk will be on annual leave from 16th - 31st August. The RFO will issue the September agenda.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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